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President’s Corner     
Here we are in Mardi Gras and 
St. Patrick’s Day month. Today, 
as I write this the sun is shining 
and temperatures are warming! 
I’m grateful for that!  
 
The Board of Directors, Maintenance Task Force and 
the various committees have been really busy. The 
Maintenance Task Force is nearing the completion of 
its work. It should have a 2025 Maintenance Plan 
ready to present to the Board of Directors for 
approval at its March meeting. The Rules & 
Regulations committee has invested many hours into 
its review as well. When the committee completes 
their review, their recommendations will be 
presented to the Board of Directors for a final edit 
and approval. The Neighbor-2-Neighbor Committee 
had its organizational meeting February 28. You’ll be 
hearing more about it soon.  
 
The Member’s Forum Q & A’s have been compiled 
into a document and will soon be posted in the 
Document Repository on HOA Life. The Board of 
Directors has completed a review of the 
Association’s bylaws. These were sent to the 
Association’s attorney and is a work in progress. Two 
new board members have been voted in by the 
Board of Directors to complete the terms of Saundra 
Gano and Don Mueller who both resigned for 
personal reasons.  
 
Have a great month! 

                                       
 
March Potluck    ઃ઄અ 
Tuesday, March 11, at 6pm. St. Patrick’s Day theme. 
No cost, just bring your favorite entree, side dish, 
salad, or dessert.  Iced tea, lemonade and decaf 
coffee available.  Sign up by Friday, March 7.  Sign-
up sheet in the clubhouse or call Gretchen.  

Save the Date 
The next Members Forum is scheduled for Friday, 
April 25, at 3:00. 

 

Monthly Book Club 
Wednesday, March 19, at 10:30 in the clubhouse.  
This month’s book is Galileo’s Daughter by Dava 
Sobel.  Join us!  All are welcome.   

Neighbor-2-Neighbor Committee 
The Neighbor-2-Neighbor Committee wants to hear 
from any resident that would like a neighborly visit. 
Also, more volunteers are needed!!  Contact Donna 
Young. 

Welcome New Board Members 
CHARLIE DENHAM joined the board of directors in 
February following the resignation of Saundra Gano.  
Charlie has lived in White Oak Village since October 
2022 and has served on the public safety committee.   

He attended the University of Kentucky, earning a 
Bachelor of Science in Civil Engineering, then added 
further graduate study with emphasis on soil 
mechanics.  His long career includes numerous 
accomplishments on highway, industrial, and coal 
mining construction projects.  Charlie enjoys playing 
pickleball, as well as sailing, swimming, and scuba 
diving.   

LAVERNE MCKENNEY joined the board of directors 
following the resignation of Don Mueller.  She has 
lived in White Oak Village since April 2022.  

Laverne was born and raised in Scott County and 
graduated from SCHS.  She graduated from 
Morehead State University with majors in chemistry 
and biology, and earned her MEd and MBA from 
Xavier University.  She taught high school sciences 
and math for 17 years, then made a career change to 
the computer industry as a programmer/analyst, 
systems analyst, and release manager for Oracle 
Software Systems. 
Laverne says she LOVES it here in the Village. 
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